
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

6th July 2021 

 

Deputy James Lawless 

Dáil Éireann 

Leinster House 

Dublin 2 

 

Re: PQ – 18482/21 – To ask the Minister for Health his plans for HSE owned land at 

Coille Dios Estate, Athboy, County Meath; and if he will make a statement on the matter – 

James Lawless 

  

Dear Deputy Lawless, 

 

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the 

above Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.  I 

have examined the matter and outlined the position as follows. 

 

The site was bought in the early 1990’s on the basis that it may be used to build a Primary Care 

Centre on the site however, Primary Care Centre’s are now established in Kells and Trim, 

therefore I can confirm that the HSE currently have no plans to develop this site at this time. 

 

I trust the above is in order but please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any further 

queries in this regard. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
___________________ 

Des O’Flynn 

Chief Officer  

Midlands Louth Meath Community Health Organisation 

 

 

 
 

 
Oifig an Príomhoifigeach, Eagraíocht 
Cúram Sláinte Pobail, Lár Tíre, An Lú, An 
Mhí Feidhmeannacht na Seirbhíse Sláinte, 
Oifig Cheantair, Páirc Ghnó Bhaile Átha 
Fhirdhia, Sráid Hale, Baile Átha Fhirdhia, 
Contae Lú 
:  041 6871500                
:  CHO8@hse.ie 
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